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18 March 2023 

 

 

 

Attention:  Michael Sedgman, Acting Chief Executive Officer 

 

Dear Mr Sedgman 

Re:  Kingston Terrace Bus Stop Upgrade Petition 

We write on behalf of Charles and Catherine Bagot. 

Our client was contacted by the Council’s administration and advised of a potential upgrade to the 
existing Kingston Terrace bus stop (Stop 5) servicing the Adelaide Free Bus Service (Routes 98A and 98C). 

The service was re-routed from Stanley Street to Kingston Terrace approximately 10 years ago following 
the adoption of larger buses on these routes. Stop 5 was established at the western end of  
Kingston Terrace and has little purpose as it is not adjacent to any specific destination, unlike the  
Lefevre Terrace stop adjacent to a Playground or the Jerningham Street stop adjacent to the  
Melbourne Street commercial precinct. 

Our client's observations are that the Bus Stop is poorly patronised providing little or no benefit to the 
existing resident population in its current location. 

Our client has been advised that the bus stop upgrade which includes:  

• The relocation of the northern stop approximately 5.0 metres to the east. 

• Installation of large concrete pads suitable to accommodate future shelters. 

• The construction of a new sealed footpath from the Lefevre Terrace / Ward Street /  
Kingston Terrace Intersection is required to meet committed disability upgrade requirements.  
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To the best of our knowledge, there has been no review of the suitability of the bus stop’s location since 
the re-routing of the service.  

It would appear that the upgrading of the bus stop in this location and the significant expenditure of 
Council funds on capital works to this bus stop before a thorough review of the appropriateness of the 
bus stop location would be premature.  

The enclosed petition signed by residents of lower North Adelaide supports the review of the location of 
Bus Stop 5 before any capital works are undertaken. 

From our investigations, a review of the bus stop location should consider the following: 

• Bus Stop 5’s location proximate to serving Lower North Adelaide residents who live in the lower 
Kingston Terrace, Kingston Terrace area (bounded by Kingston Terrace East, Stanley Street East 
and Mann Terrace (the affected area). 

•  The location of existing footpaths and gradients in respect to servicing mobility-impaired 
residents of the lower Kingston area who cannot access the Kinston Stop without climbing the hill 
(on the southern footpath). 

•  The patronage of the existing Bus Stop and the population / residents best served by a stop on 
Kingston Terrace. 

• A coordinated approach to capital expenditure noting the Council’s planned improvement of the 
Jerningham /Kingston corner which already envisages a safer pedestrian crossing of  
Kingston Terrace.  

• The impact of the proposed works in the current location and potential to degrade the vulnerable 
native flora, fauna and insect communities in the Kingston-Lefevre triangle of the Nanto Woma 
Park (Park Land No 6). It is noted that the plan requires the installation of approximately  
35 metres of concrete or asphalt footpath and a further 6.0 by 3.0 metres of concrete pad for the 
Bus Stop itself. This will replace the traditional unsealed border that edges the rest of this park 
and the parklands generally. 

We note that relocation of the Bus Stop further east and closer to Jerningham Street is likely to: 

• Better serve the residents of Lower North Adelaide and in particular the residents who live  
in the lower Kingston Terrace, Kingston Terrace area (bounded by Kingston Terrace East,  
Stanley Street East and Mann Terrace (the affected area).  

• Provide easier access for mobility-impaired residents of the affected area. 
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• Provide for coordination with existing pedestrian access and safety improvements planned for the 
Jerningham /Kingston corner. 

• Avoid the potential for degradation of the Kingston-Lefevre triangle of the Nanto Woma Park 
(Park Land No 6 where such works would result in a negative impact on the identified vulnerable 
native flora, fauna and insect communities adjacent the proposed upgrade site. 

We welcome your consideration of the matters identified within and supported by the attached petition 
and respectfully request that the Council undertake the necessary investigations into the location of the 
bus stop (Stop 5) before committing to any upgrade works to the current location. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Greg Vincent 
MasterPlan SA Pty Ltd 

enc: Petition. 
cc: Charle and Catherine Bagot. 












